Lincoln County Port Authority
Meeting Minutes
June 23 ™ 2025 @ 3:30 PM

LCPA Conference Room
216 West 9th street, Libby, MT

The Lincoln County Port Authority Board met on June 23, 2025, in the I.CPA Conference Room,
Libby, MT. _

Present were Kate Stephens, Chris Bache, Jerry Bennett, Kevin Peck, Brent Teske, Jennifer
Brown, Noel Duram, and Adam Noble. Tony Petrusha was present telephonically.

1. Approval of Minutes: May 19, 2025: Brent would like to change Section G to read "if”
the vehicle gets transferred from the county forester, as that decision has not yet been
made. Brent motioned to accept the minutes as amended, seconded by Tony Petrusha. All
in favor, motion passed.

2. Approval of Financials: Jerry will talk to Sedaris regarding the TEDD balance as he
believes there is a disconnect between the Department of Revenue and the county.
Regarding the vearly audit, Jerry stated there is a form the LCPA completes annually to
determine if an audit is needed. Due to the sale of property this year, there will be an audit.
It was recommended by Bob Denning, accountant, not to conduct an audit every year due
to the cost being approximately $20,000. Brent motioned to approve the financials,
seconded by Kevin. All in favor, motion passed.

3. Old Business ‘
4. Family Health & Wellness Easement: On hold. Jerry noted there needs to be a
trade-off established, possibly involving utilities or road work.

b. Commereial Appraisal: Jerry received the appraisal; the issue is on hold for now.
Regarding the 40-acre piece, most of the property is in the floodplain. Jerry
contacted Evensen Engineering to estimate the cost to remove it from the
floodplain; the appraisal will reflect this cost. It was discussed that it might be
beneficial to complete this work before selling.

c. ABDW Logistics Railcar Storage Agreemen‘t: On hold.

d. Fishpond Park Upgrades & Swim Pond: Adam reported the swim pond is 90%
complete. Fencing around the pond will need to be discussed. DNRC will be
cutting trees down in the next couple of weeks. Adam stated that maintenance
needs to be designated to someone. Thirty more loads of sand are needed to
complete the swim pond; the county is currently busy due to paving season. The



m with the USFS on culvert work using NRDP funds. The USFS has inquired whether LCPA

' can assist with gate maintenance and repairs, Funding is still being sought for the Deep
Creek PLOD. Gio has completed 14 home assessments, and Kate has provided MSA
updates at recent Commission meetings and Shared Stewardship meeting. Policies and
procedures are still under legal review. The KRDC board met to discuss its future, and a
new agreement will be needed as the existing one has expired.

5. New Business
a. 2025 Senate Bill 3: The Board discussed the impact of Senate Bill 3, which
requires that if another district’s boundaries overlap with the LCPA TED District,
a representative from that district must serve on the board, The bylaws will need
to be amended accordingly.

6. Public Comment:; None.

Adjourn: 4:30 p.m.

Next Meeting: July21, 2025
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